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Would you like to become a volunteer fire fighter? 

 Please contact Fire Chief Ron Smith for more 
information at 541-575-0028.


At the 




the first year of new pavement.  The Public Works Department strives for a life cycle of  20 - 25 years for asphalt.  The City’s maintenance program, including crack sealing, helps to ensure the maximum value for our pavement infrastructure.  Please watch out for flaggers.  The City of John Day apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause you.





Survey Work Continues





In 2014 the City of John Day and the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) will be coordinating a Transportation Enhancement Project that will upgrade sections of sidewalks and adjacent power/light poles along S. Canyon Blvd (US Hwy 395) and Main Street (US Hwy 26) in downtown John Day.  To accommodate the John Day Main Street & Canyon Blvd.: Sidewalk & Beautification Project, crews will be surveying the streets and sidewalks in the work area this fall beginning September 12, 2012.  The estimated $892,000 project is being made possible through the Transportation Enhancement (TE) grant program that provides federal highway funds for projects that strengthen the cultural, aesthetic, or environmental value of our transportation system.





The project will include reconstructing sidewalks to current standards along both sides of S. Canyon Blvd. between Main Street and Second Street, and along both sides of Main Street from Canyon Blvd. east to Elm Street.  Work will also include installing ADA ramps at intersections, relocating overhead utility lines to underground facilities and replacing the existing highway-style light fixtures and pole with ornamental lighting units. Provisions for hanging basket planters on the light poles will be incorporated into the project scope. For more information on this project, please contact ODOT Project leader Sean Maloney at (541)823-4025.





Win a $50 Gift Certificate!





The John Day Volunteer Fire Department and the John Day Rural Fire Department are interested in pursuing funding for a new Fire Station and needs your help.  Please return the enclosed survey to City Hall by October 15, 2012 for your chance to win a $50 gift certificate to the Snaffle Bit Dinner House sponsored by the John Day Volunteer Fire Department Association. 





You can also complete the survey on online; go to the City’s website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.cityofjohnday.com" �www.cityofjohnday.com� and click on John Day Fire Station Survey.





Crack Sealing Project





The John Day Public Works Department will be crack sealing some of the city streets beginning the first part of October.  They will be crack sealing NW Bridge Street, Third Street Extension and Hillcrest Road.  Over time pavement begins the process of oxidation.  It becomes dry, brittle, and less flexible to withstand expansion in the summer and contraction in the winter. The aggregate then wears way at those expansion points and cracks can start to show in


























cost estimate for the 480 three phase power extension to Lot 28 from Oregon Trail Electric (OTEC).  The City will work with Enviro Board to apply for certain funds that may be available to Enviro Board under the Oregon Strategic Reserve Funds in connection with the City’s construction and installation of the 480 three phase electric mainline.





The City has 30 days from the signing of the Letter of Intent to provide Enviro Board with a draft purchase and sale agreement.


ATV Ordinance being drafted





At their September 11, 2012 city council meeting the John Day City Council voted unanimously to have City Attorney Jeremy Green draft an ordinance to allow the use of All-Terrain Vehicles Class I and Class II on city streets.  





At the meeting John Day Police Chief Rich Tirico stated several cities in Eastern Oregon have already adopted an ordinance to allow the use such as Prairie City, Mt. Vernon, Sumpter and Pilot Rock.  He suggested using the following criteria for a city ATV driving law:





Riders would have to be at least 18 years old and have a valid driver’s license and insurance


Driving on state highways is not allowed for ATV riders; however they would be allowed to cross at a 90-degree angle.   Riding on sidewalks would be prohibited.


Since ATVs generally do not have blinkers, drivers would need to use hand signals.  ATVs without headlights or taillights would be legal only for day use.





The Council requested city staff to work with Monty Bond to draft an ordinance and send it to City Attorney Jeremy Green for review.  The Ordinance will then be brought to the John Day City Council for more discussion and the vote.





John Day City Council moves forward with Enviro Board Negotiations





The John Day City Council voted unanimously at their September 11, 2012 council meeting to move ahead with a sale of property at the Grant County Airport Industrial Park to Enviro Board Corporation of Camden, New Jersey, a company that builds environmentally friendly building panels.





The City Council held a public hearing as per ORS 221.725 which drew a crowd of over 42 area residents; with several in support of the project.





The City will negotiate the sale of Lot 28 of the Grant County Airport Industrial Park, consisting of 7.207 acres for the purchase price of $36,035 with Enviro Board Corporation or a limited liability company affiliated with Enviro Board Corporation.





Enviro Board will construct a 40,000 square foot LEED industrial building on the lot.  The building will be used to operate five production lines which will produce environmentally friendly building panels made from agricultural waste fiber.  Enviro Board stated the City can reasonably assume eight (8) jobs per production line per shift for physical production only, growing to three (3) shifts.  They wish to have all five production lines in-service by December 31, 2013.   





Enviro Board will have unlimited ingress and egress to the property, including ingress and egress access for 18-wheel trucks.  They will have aircraft access to the property.  The City will construct and install, at the City’s cost and expense, the mainlines necessary to provide water, sewer, and 480 three phase electric to the property.  Water and sewer infrastructure is currently located to Lot 27 of the industrial park.  The City anticipates extending the mainlines 400’-500’ to Lot 28 for an estimated cost of $13,566 for water and $9,900 for the sewer mainlines.





Three phase power is currently located between Lots 14 and 15 of the industrial park.  The City has received the electrical requirements information from Enviro Board and are currently waiting for a 
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